Republic of the Philippines

Bepartment of Education

REGION 1
SCHOOLS DIVISION OF THE CITY OF BATAC

DIVISION MEMORANDUM
No. /5] ,s.2025 03 MAR 2025

2025 GSP 48t JUNIOR AND 60t SENIOR/CADET REGIONAL CAMPS

To: Assistant Schools Division Superintendent
Chief Education Supervisors
All Public and Private School Heads
All Others Concerned

1. In reference to Regional Memorandum No. 309, s. 2025 and a letter from the
Girl Scouts of the Philippines Northern Luzon Region, announcing the upcoming
48th Junior and 60th Senior/Cadet Regional Camps. These will be held
simultaneously on March 13-16, 2025 at Camp Melchor F. Dela Cruz, Brgy. Upi,
Gamu, Isabela, with the theme, “One Journey, Many Stories.”

2. The camps aim to provide high-quality programs and training opportunities for
Girl Scouts and adult members through engaging camping experiences and outdoor
activities.

3. Participants are registered Juniors, Seniors, and Cadet girl scouts with their
respective Troop Leaders endorsed by the council. Teachers participating and serving
in the above-mentioned activities will be entitled to service credits in accordance with
DECS Memorandum No. 143, s. 1997, which grants service credits for attendance in
scouting activities.

4. To cgm.l.lff\; for service credits, the list of participating teachers must be submitted
by the school head to this office on or before March 6, 2025, for processing.

5. This memo will serve as an official travel order.
6. Enclosed is a copy of the RM and letter mentioned earlier.

7. For information and guidance.

ANSEL R. ALUDINO
Srghools Divisjon Superintendené

Encl.: As stated
Reference: RM 309, s. 2025 and letter from GSP-NL Region
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REGIONAL MEMORANDUM
No.  "Ho9 s. 2025

2025 GSP 48TH JUNIOR AND 60TH SENIOR/CADET REGIONAL CAMPS
To:  Schools Division Superintendents

8 This pertains to the official invitation to Junior Girl Scouts (Grades 4 to 6) and
Senior/Cadet Girl Scouts (Grades 7 to 12) with their Troop Leaders/Adult
Chaperones to participate in the 48th Junior and 60th Senior/Cadet Regional Camps
organized by the Girl Scouts of the Philippines (GSP) Northern Luzon Region. The
event will take place from March 13-16, 2025, at Camp Melchor F. Dela Cruz,
Barangay Upi, Gamu, Isabela. This year’s theme is "One Journey, Many Stories."

2. The Schools Division Superintendent concerned is requested to grant approval
for the participation of the aforementioned learners, after due consideration of all
pertinent laws, rules, regulations, and Department policies.

3. Be guided accordingly.

TOLENTINO G. AQUINO
Regional Director

~
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Dir. TOLENTINO G. AQUINO o £ TuE:
Regional Director IV

DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION

Regional Office No. 1, San Fernando City

La Union

Dear Dir. Aquino:

Warm greetings!

Thank you for the prompt action on our requests for Troop Leaders as implementors/Camp
Staff including our invited Consultant for our simultaneous Regional Camps 2025 come March
134-16, 2025 at Camp Melchor F. dela Cruz, Brgy. Upi, Gamu, Isabela.

Further, we would like to request the participation of Junior girl scouts (Grades 4 fo 6] and the
Senior/Cadet girl scouts (Grades 7 to 12) with their Troop Leaders/Adult Chaperons within your
jurisdiction (Region ). Sir. Rest assured that we will observe strict adherence to safety protocols.

Your usual support to Girl Scouting is earnestly prayed for with the hope that your favorable
action merits our requests.

For queries and clarifications, please reach us thru Mobile No. 0917 6370910 or at PLDT Landline

No. (072)6091386 or via gspnerthernluzon@yahoo.com.

Very truly yours,

LAIL ES JUDY DY VARGAS/QUIOCHO
Regi cutive Director R erson

Northemn Luzon Regional Headguarters, Comer P. Florendo & J. Costales Streets, Ortiz, Naguilian, La Union
felefax No, 072-609-1386 Nobile No. 09176370910 Email gspnorthernluzon@yahoo.com
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Faceboor www.facebook.com/gspnortherniuzon
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